Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Minutes of Town Hall Meeting
June 9, 2018, 11:00 AM

Call to Order:
A Town Hall meeting of Starlight Ranch HOA membership and residents was held on              Saturday, June 9, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong opened the meeting at 11:00 AM and thanked everyone for coming out.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Denise Koplar-Director, and Vern Olsen-Director.  Richard Balderson-Director was absent with reason.  Laurie Lyons-Director was absent due to illness.  Bob Marley-Director was absent without an excuse.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Curt discussed the current problem with the trash pickup.  Curt went over the new schedule for the trash pickup.  A new company has been retained.  New recycle bin will be provided in July.  The name of the new company and any change in the pass thru charges will be discussed with Dave at the next managers meeting.  Also the reduction of items the new company will take as bulk.

The new landscaping company has been getting a lot of complaints.  They are causing damage to residents property, not edging and limited trimming.  These issues will be discussed at the management meeting.

The CapX wish list will be presented to Dave at the managers meeting.  Curt explained what is considered CapX.  The first item is getting a security gate with cameras at the front entrance.

Georgia talked about the information gathered from the Sheriff department of all calls to Starlight Ranch.  The list is by lot number so it is easy to identify problem homes.  Georgia will sit with Dave to discuss what can be done about the problem lots.  The lots will also be identified as rentals or homeowners per a suggestion by Mary.

Georgia also talked about the resident complaint list that has been tracked.  After a meeting with Dave the action column was filled in with an explanation of what he has been done to fix the problems.  Burden of Proof has to be presented.  Dave will supply a list that will be acceptable to the lawyers so further action can be taken.  Residents need to give Georgia a copy of the complaints so they can be added to list and tracked to create a paper trail.

The floor was opened for questions and concerns from the residents present.

· Kids riding to school on the sidewalk almost running over people walking.
· Resident renting their homes or rooms to unauthorized people.
· Residents parking on apron.  They have to drive on the lawns to park.
· Towing issue concerning what is a legal tow.
· How do we get Dave to manage the park? 
· Why is everyone not made to follow the rules of the park?
· Private sale of homes to new residents not going through the screening process.
· Dave changing rules about kids getting passes for back pool all summer.
· New home was tagged at the end of Wild Horse.  Safety concern for residents.
· Maintenance of homes and trap on office.  Residents do not care once they move in.
· Create a welcoming committee to welcome new residents.
· Horseshoe pits needs backboard.
· Vern shared pictures of kids breaking into a car at 4 in the morning.

Meeting adjourned at 12:02 PM
